BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

September 26, 2007

Present:

Susan Atwater



Anna-Marie Brown

Mary Ciaraldi



Deb Giampolo

Joe Palladino



Barry Towers

Charles Wimberley

Frank Goeckler – Elite Management

Call to Order – President Deb Giampolo called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.

Approval of the Minutes

The reading of the minutes was waived, a copy having been emailed to the members of the Board, corrected and re-emailed.  It was moved and seconded to approve the minutes as they appeared in the email.

Financial Report

For the eight months of 2007, the Conservancy is on target for the budget.  Reserves currently stand at $45,000.

Property Manager’s Report

· Meeting House – The siding project is complete except for two screens sent for repair.  The doors have been painted as well.
· Pool – The pool has been closed and winterized.  Currently looking into various choices in siding for the cabanas.  Elite Management is currently obtaining pricing from vendors.

· Pool Cut-Through and Parking Lot – Posts were added to both sides of the path to prevent vehicular usage.  Posts have also been replaced on Walden Meadow Road.  They were moved back approximately twelve feet from their original location.
· Irrigation – The watering season has been extended to mid-October.
· Walking Path – Russo will maintain the Walking Path.

Committee Reports

· Building and Grounds – Joe Sikora noted that the weeds have taken over the infield of the ballfield.   Russo will monitor and mow this field as needed.

New Business

· Welcome Edgar Rodriguez, our newest Board member from the Townhomes.

· The Board is reviewing the proposed 2008 budget.
· Mark from Russo Landscaping was the Special Guest and reviewed the expectation for services they provide, namely, lawns and snow removal.  He also wanted to eliminate the confusion from last year

Adjournment

It was moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned at 8:10 PM.

Next Meeting

The next Board of Director’s Meeting will be held on October 24, 2007 at 7:00 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Charles Wimberley – Secretary

Approved:

Deb Giampolo - President
